Town of Rowe FY2012 Board of Health Meeting Minutes for May 10th, 2012

Present: Board Members: David Cousineau, Chair, Angela Foshay and Joann Brown.

Marcella Stafford Gore, Clerk

Audience: Paul McClatchy

Call to order 6:01PM

General Business

MINUTES

April 26th, 2012 minutes approved and signed.

WARRANT (s)

Warrant #24 approved and signed.

Transfer Station

ATTENDANT'S LOGS

Dave read aloud the attendants logs; attendant Ted Palmer noted that shingles are coming off the compactor shed. Logs accepted and filed.

LIGHTING

Dave spoke to Green Committee Chair, Jack Packard, and was informed that the uniform lighting project the BOH was hoping to have funded by a portion of the Green Committee grant, was not approved by the state. The state suggested a survey be done to gauge usage. Dave did invite Jack to attend a BOH meeting in the future and Dave will speak with him again.

FCSWMD

January 18th district board meeting minutes and May 16th meeting agenda reviewed.

The board discussed the low tonnage rate for recyclables in Rowe; all board members agree that it would be difficult to enforce mandatory recycling upon residents who do not recycle.

Health Services

MONTHLY REPORT

Dave read aloud portions of the town nurse's monthly report; 113 client encounters for April.

DOPH

Department of Public Health follow-up notification letter concerning reported Lyme disease cases, was reviewed and turned over to the town nurse.

Permits

A *temporary food* permit was issued to Jennifer Morse for Mohawk Youth Baseball. Health Agent, Lisa Danek Burke inspected the premises on May 5th and found it to be in order.

Rowe Camp

The board reviewed the map/plans of the Camp's grounds and septic systems; they are satisfied that the map is complete and easy to evaluate. Paulette Roccio, Facility Manager, requested the board send confirmation that the map was received; a confirmation letter was signed and mailed.

Title V

CONSTRUCTION

Dave reported that he visited the properties of Carol Lively and Wayne Zevotka and found that their building projects are not near their septic systems.

PUMPING REPORTS

Name Bill Beval Brian Hudson Alfred Morse Jennifer Morse	Address 154 Leshure Rd 20 Newell Cross Rd 60 Shippee Rd 162 Zoar Rd 75 Stone Hill Rd	Gals Pumped 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000 1000	Condition Okay Okay Okay Okay Okay
Jennifer Morse Nation Star Mortgage Kevin Parent Kathy Sprague	162 Zoar Ra 75 Stone Hill Rd 39 Stone Hill Rd 242 Ford Hill Rd	=	•

May 9th, Joann attended an inspection at the Foster property. Inspection failed.

NEW BUSINESS

- 1-The board received notification that Pan Am Railways will be commencing with a post emergent herbicide program on or before June 1st and concluding the program about July 1st. No action needed, letter filed.
- 2-MAPHCO sent an email re: mini grants. Marcella sent an email requesting an allowable purchase list.
- 3-A notice for a public hearing on May 24th from the Rowe ConCom re; the replacement of footbridges, was read.
- 4-Dave and Joann will attend the Dennis and Sandra Lively perc tests on May 11th.
- 5-Following an incident where the Rowe School was evacuated due to a health threat, Dave spoke to Selectmen, Chair, Noel Abbott requesting that the Selectmen notify the Board of Health of any issue that may impact the health and safety of the townspeople. Noel asked Dave to make the request in writing and he would bring it up at the next Selectmen's meeting. Marcella will send an email.
- 5-Next scheduled meeting May 22nd.

Meeting adjourned 6:50pm.		
David Cousineau, Chair	Joann Brown	Jennifer Morse